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Letter from the President 

 

Greeting Fellow Lions, 

May Dinner Meeting 

This month’s dinner meeting will be a must for all Notre Dame football fans.  Our guest 

speaker will be former Notre Dame quarterback Tony Rice, who led the team to a National 

Championship in 1988, under Coach Lou Holtz. All Lions are encouraged to wear their 

favorite colors.  If you have children, grandchildren, relatives, or friends who would like to 

see and hear Tony Rice, they are welcome to attend. Just be sure to make reservations for 

them.  

Dinner Reservations 

If you are not on the permanent reservations list, or if you intend to bring guests who are not 

on the permanent reservations list, you must make reservations for the dinner meeting. To 

make reservations, please call Lion Jean Barlow (291-0680) by Sunday, May 20.  

Dues Are Due 

On July 1, dues will be due for 2007-2008. We still have a few Lions who have not paid their 

dues for 2006-2007. If you have not paid your 2006-2007 dues, PLEASE DO SO AT ONCE.  

If you are in doubt as to whether you paid your 2006-2007 dues, contact Lion Don Milzarek 

(784-3272) or Lion Rob Hochschild (289-7054). Send your dues to:  

Lakeville Lions, P. O. Box 506, Lakeville In 46536 

Lions International Convention 

We have a great opportunity to attend a Lions International Convention this year, as it will be 

held only 100 miles away, in Chicago. Our Lions Club is planning a day-trip to the 

convention for the Lions Parade on July 4. Sign up early, to be sure you have a seat on the 

bus. If we fill the bus, the cost will be approximately $10 per person. If we do not fill the bus, 

the cost per person will be higher. To sign up, call Lion Paul Russell (784-9094).  

Officer Training 

All officers and directors for 2007-2008, including President, Vice Presidents, Secretary, 

Treasurer, Lion Tamer, Tail Twister, Directors, and Membership Chairman should attend 

Lions Club Officer Training. There are four opportunities to attend: May 17, 23, 29 and 31. 

For more information, contact Lion Ben Leslie (784-2765) or Lion Jim Foster (291-9076). 



Golf Outing 

The 8th annual Lakeville Lions Golf Outing will be held on Saturday, June 9, 2007, at the 

Tri-Way Golf Course, in Plymouth. Why not get up a foursome, and come and play? If you 

know of an individual or business that would like to sponsor a hole, contact Lion Jon Roush 

(291-2456). You can download the registration and sponsor form from our web site at 

http://lakevillelions.org/golf-2007.html. 

Strawberry Festival 

The Greene Township Lions Strawberry Festival will be held on June 9, and we need a lot of 

help for this. For more information, or to volunteer, please contact Lions Bob and Sharon 

Feitz (784-8989). 

Help Wanted 

The Indiana Lions Foundation needs your help. Workers are needed for the Indianapolis 500, 

Grand Prix Formula One, and Brickyard 400 races. Work at the gate, then watch the race. 

For additional information, contact Lion Jim Foster (291-9076). 

 

King of the Jungle, Lion President Jim Foster 

It’s Good To Be King! 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

Tuesday May 22, 2007  Dinner Meeting, Newton Center 

      Guest speaker: Tony Rice 

Saturday June 9, 2007   Golf Outing, Tri-way Golf Course, Plymouth 

Saturday June 9, 2007   Greene Township Lions Strawberry Festival 

Tuesday June 12, 2007  Board Meeting, Scout Hall 

 Lions Club members are welcome to attend board meetings. 

 Officers and directors are expected to attend board meetings. 

Tuesday June 26, 2007  Dinner Meeting, Newton Center 

Wednesday July 4, 2007   Day-trip to Lions International Convention  

Wednesday July 4, 2007   Lakeville Freedom Festival, Newton Park 

 

Fundraiser for Campaign SightFirst II 

Lion Howard Heines reports we sold out of both chicken and pork chops at the chicken and 

pork chop sale which was held on Saturday, May 12, and should reach our goal of raising 

$1000 for Campaign SightFirst II, when all the advance sale ticket money is turned in. A 

preliminary tally indicates that approximately $300 in advance sale ticket money has not 

been turned in by the Lions who sold the tickets. If you sold tickets, but have not turned in 

the money, please do so immediately.  

 



 

May Dinner Meeting 

Tailgate Menu 

Pork BBQ 

Sub Sandwiches 

Polish Sausage Sandwiches 

Baked Beans 

Potato Salad 

7-Layer Salad 

Potato Chips 

Cookies & Cream Mousse 

Beverages 

 

Lions Quiz 

Test your knowledge of Lionism and Lions history.   

 

Current LCI President Jimmy Ross is a member of the Quitaque Lions 

Club in what U.S. state?  

 

If you received this newsletter by email, send your answer to newsletter@lakevillelions.org. 

If you received this newsletter by postal mail, call Lion Paul Russell (784-9094) with your 

answer. There will be a prize for the first correct answer received by email, and one for the 

first correct answer received by phone. Winners must claim their prizes at the May dinner 

meeting. If you won last month, you are not eligible to win this month. 
 

 

Thought for the Month 

There is no greater calling than to serve your fellow men. There is no greater contribution 

than to help the weak. There is no greater satisfaction than to have done it well. – Walter 

Reuther 

 
Visit our web site at: http://lakevillelions.org/ 

 


